MONROE TOWNSHIP BOARD OF HEALTH
OCTOBER 10, 2018

DAVID SCALES, called the meeting of the Monroe Township Board of Health to order. Notice of the meeting
was given pursuant to the provisions of the Open Public Meeting Act. Written notice was sent to two
newspapers, the Gloucester County Times and the Sentinel. A copy of the written notice was given to the
Township Clerk and posted on the bulletin board.

Salute to the flag.

ROLL CALL
Member Present Excused Absent
Rene Pandola X

David Scales X

Jerry Conte X

Barbara Chamberlain

Dan Kozak

Victoria (Vicki) Taylor-Machulsky
Diana Salvadori

Cncl. Marvin Dilks

Jennifer Toal

X X X X X X

NO PUBLIC PRESENT:

APPROVAL OF MINUTES:
DIANA SALVADORI made a motion to approve the minutes from the September 12th 2018 meeting of the
Monroe Township Board of Health. The motion was seconded by BARBARA CHAMBERLAIN.

DAVID SCALES: The total cash settlement for September of 2018 was $1,258.00

DAVID SCALES: First reading of the Board of Health .0.18 for amendments to Chapter 280 Animal Control.
There is a new state law that moves enforcement prime disorderly and petty disorderly offenses involving
animals from the SPCA and Animal Control Officers to the Municipal Police. This amendment has Gloucester
County Animal Control coordinating with the Monroe Township Humane Law Enforcement Officer on serious
matters. This change was presented to the Monroe Township Ordinance Committee and gave full support for
the adoption of this amendment.

VICKI MACHULSKY: Asked if anyone had any questions about the amendment and MARVIN DILKS just stated
that it was recommended that it be brought to the Board of Health during the Ordinance meeting. There was
a brief discussion in reference to this topic.

VICKI MACHULSKY: Asked for a vote to approve the amendment to the Ordinance. All members attending
were in favor. Vicki stated it will be printed in Gloucester County Times and the Sentinel twice and if no one
has any objections it will be amended.

REPORTS:

VICKI MACHULSKY: Stated that two (2) business owners came in, Mainland produce which is in Madison
Square Shopping Center and Mission for Nutrition, 1041 Glassboro Road. Vicki notified the members that
Morelite Kennel is out of business as per the email Vicki received from the Gloucester County Health
Department. There was a brief discussion about Morelite Kennel’s property. Vicki also stated that she
provided everyone with an email from the Cat Colony Lady. She said she came in to see her and showed her
photos of the colony she has in Gloucester Township. She was asking Vicki about property here in Monroe.
Vicki stated that she could not give her property she would have to contact the Mayor and Council. There
was a discussion in reference to this topic.



JENNIFER TOAL: Nothing to report.
DAN KOZAK: Nothing to report.

RENE PANDOLA: Stated she has an issue with the corner of Fries Mill Road and 322 the intersection,
Hargrove owns that large portion on the one corner it is so overgrown that if your sitting in your car you can
barely see the cars coming in the other direction. She noticed that the State or the County does part of Fries
Mill Road. She stated that they just take the mower and go along and cut the sides. The inside is completely
overgrown. Dan Kozak stated that we can call them. There was a discussion in reference to this issue and
other areas that need to be addressed and that if the State doesn’t do it then the Township will.

JERRY CONTE: Not present.

DIANA SALVADORI: Stated that on that same corner there are trucks that wash off the outside of the
machinery. Dan Kozak stated that if she sees that she should call the police. There was a discussion about
this issue. Dan Kozak stated that if its during normal business hours to call the Township but if it’s after hours
to call the Police just to make sure they are not rinsing anything off that they should not be. Marvin Dilks
stated that the way the machines are maintained at the end of the night you need to change the teeth so It
could have been and air hose coming off the truck and they were underneath changing the teeth. Diana
Salvadori stated that she saw something coming out of the hose and it was liquid. There was another
discussion in reference to what can be done if you see these kind of issues in the Township.

RENE PANDOLA: Stated she had another issues there is a house she drives past everyday it’s on main street
right next to Margie McCoy'’s house. It’s a white house, there is so much trash on the porch on the front of
the property. Dan Kozak stated that the Township sited them before and they will look at it again. There was
a discussion in reference to this issue.

BARBARA CHAMBERLAIN: Nothing to report.

MARVIN DILKS: Nothing to report.

DAVID SCALES: Nothing to report.

DAVID SCALES: With no further business to discuss, DAVID SCALES asked for a motion to adjourn and
BARBARA CHAMBERLAIN made a motion to adjourn the Monroe Township Board of Health meeting of
October 10, 2018 the motion was seconded by DIANA SALVADORI. All were in favor and the meeting was
adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,

Charlotte Rudolph
Clerk Transcriber

These minutes are an extract from the meeting that was held on the above date and are not a verbatim
account or to be construed as an official transcript of the proceedings.
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